May 10, 1944.

Mr. H. V. Chase, Manager, Sunflower Ordnance Works, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Chase:

I want you to know how very much we appreciate the splendid cooperation of your Heroules Powder Company and the excellent personal supervision that your Mr. J. M. Ferren, Personnel Superintendent, gave the Red Cross drive at your plant.

Douglas County is especially appreciative of Mr. Ferren's understanding, sympathy and cooperation in this grand work which he did. On behalf of the other counties who received funds from your employees, and on behalf of the citizens of Douglas County, we want you to know how very much we appreciate this unusual service.

Douglas County went over the top in the drive, and it was undoubtedly due to Hercules that our county made such a splendid showing.

Very cordially yours,